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Western Cape Street Children’s Forum 
Monthly Meeting

Wed 27 May 2015
10am – 12noon
The Salesians Institute, Boardroom
ATTENDANCE:  Pam Jackson (Ons Plek), Pat Eddy (CCID), Claudia Smit (ANEX), Phumza Mgwedli (ANEX), Isabel Swart (Badisa), Bobby Chetty (PAL), Ruth Tshabangu (MES), Headman Sirala-Rala (CCID), Dawie Marais (CRMSC), Lucinda Valentine (WCSCF) and Janice Sparg (WCSCF). 

Apologies were received from Nick van Rooyen (Teahmo), Stacey Doorly Jones (Montrose), Gerrie Smit (New Life), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Brian America (Village Care Centre), Norbert Furnon-Roberts (CPF Central, GP CID), Wendy Abrahams (Heavens Nest).
 1. WELCOME, INTRODUCTION, AND MINUTES OF LAST MEETING.    Pam welcomed all present and thanked them for coming.  Introductions went around the room, and Lucinda, the new WCSCF Assistant Coordinator, was introduced to those present.  Minutes of last meeting were proposed by Pat Eddy and seconded by Headman Sirala-Rala.  A copy of the minutes was signed.
 2. MATTERS ARISING.    Isabel clarified that she did in fact send Apologies for the April Meeting.  Homestead:  Janice briefly outlined the process followed so far with the latest being a letter sent to The Homestead Board of Managers, saying the Forum desires continued relationship with The Homestead and asking if they as an organisation are still wanting to send a representative.  A response has yet to be received from them.
 3. WCSCF CONSTITUTION AND CODE OF CONDUCT.    The Legal Resource Centre provided the Forum with examples of NGO constitutions, which Janice and Lucinda are working with to restructure our Constitution. The Code of Conduct is complete and can be reviewed by the Forum and then the Executive before the AGM.   The new Constitution / changes to the old Constitution will be voted on at the AGM.   The Constitution, with explanations of the purpose of new sections, will be sent out in good time (2 months proposed) before the vote date so that all members can be prepared, and even send questions in before the time.  
 4. AGM AND TRAINING CONFERENCE.   The idea was put forward to have the AGM and a Training Conference at the same event, so as to draw a quorum of members to the AGM.  It was debated whether to have the AGM in August or September this year.  It should be late enough to allow for the Annual Financial Statements to be ready in good time, but blocking out a full 3 days for the conference, as well as travel time, in September, when so many other organisations are having their AGM’s would limit attendance.  In the end it was decided that it should be held in August, 19th – 21st.  Possible topics for the conference were discussed. Janice to send out a survey to Members to research Sector needs.  Having Robert MacDonald as a guest speaker, to present the ‘new’ Standard Operating Procedure, was suggested.
 5. WCSCF FINANCES.  Janice reported that we have received the TPA from DSD in the amount of R431 472 and has been signed off.  Instructions include:
(a) Present school Policy Education on Section 110 of the Children’s Act – reporting of abused or neglected children to the staff of 6 schools – same last year. 
(b) Coordinate the WCSCF and report quarterly on the latest trends regarding children living, working and begging on the street in the province.
(c) Provide support and mentorship to 6 identified Drop In Centres, to ensure that they have developed  and documented their Norms and Standards.

A surprise in the TPA was the inclusion of funding for another assistant.  This is good news and, considering the various unresolved issues facing the sector over the last couple of years, it was thought that hiring a person able to research and lobby for these would be a good use of this funded position.  Issues included CYCW Training, and CYCC having their professional views of the best interest of the child heard by the Court as a separate document in addition to the designated social workers report , etc.   Others also receiving DSD funding urged the Executive to clarify officially with the Department that this interpretation of the position is acceptable to them, if it is in any way a deviation from the TPA.  The Executive assured it would do so with urgency.
Janice contacted DSD as three of identified Drop In Centres are The Homesteads. In the light of them having withdrawn delegates from the last WCSCF training and having not revoked Paul’s decision to withdraw representatives to the Forum, we are unsure of being able to effectively implement this part of the TPA.  Alfred said to sign the TPA as it is at present, and if current efforts to bring them back on board is unsuccessful, then to contact DSD again, and other DIC’s can be identified.  Janice pointed out that we offer the service to all the DIC’s anyway.   

Pam asked if all in favour of putting R24000 surplus from last year in reserve.  All present were in favour.
 6. CYCW TRAINING.  As this is one of the issues that has been a focus of the WCSCF for years, being so pivotal to services offered in the Sector, the WCSCF Executive agreed that Charmaine Fortuin, one of those interviewed for the role of assistant recently, should be contracted in to research this matter, identify the problems, and report on possible solutions and recommendations.  This will be done in the greater CT area as well as Eden Karoo.  Views and issues experienced by the NACCW will also be part of the research. Relevant NGO’s will receive correspondence and contact from us shortly, but in case we miss you, please contact us if you have interest or input on this matter.
The matter of a possible male option for employment was raised in the meeting.  It was said that there were male applicants, and interviewees, for the positions, but that Charmaine, and Lucinda, best met the requirements of the two positions.  Nick van Rooyen, Pam Jackson and Janice did the interviewing.
 7. WCSCF ACTIVITIES FEEDBACK.  Janice made available her latest Coordinator’s report for all to peruse.  This is attached with the minutes.   Activities reported on in the meeting were:
(a) Northern Suburbs Street Children’s Meeting.  Going superbly!  Great attendance.   The minutes of the last meeting to be included with these minutes and all to be placed on Website soon.
(b) Facebook.    The WCSCF page is up!!  Please “like” and “share” and “post”.  We have had 43 likes so far, and over 650 people viewed our NS ‘think before you give’ pamphlet.  Protective Behaviours SA page has also been formed to allow those trained in PB to share their experiences and encourage each other.   This page is linked to the WCSCF page.   The WCYDF is currently part of the WCSCF  page. 

(c) Upcoming Events:  
· WCSCF Strategic Planning Meeting – 24th June at The Salesians Institute, GreenPoint – 9am–1pm, followed by lunch.
· Northern Suburbs Street Children’s Meeting –   There will be no Northern Suburbs meeting in June, as all participants are encouraged to join as a full Forum on the 24th June to give input at the WCSCF Strategic Planning Meeting. 
· WC Youth Development Forum – Strategic Planning Meeting – 22 July 2015 - all organisations working with youth who want to participate, please come along and give your input.  Venue TBA.
 8. NEW DSD STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURE.  This document was sent to the whole forum during the month.  Janice and Pam to meet with Robert MacDonald next week on the 3rd June.  We will put forward to him questions and concerns expressed by the Sector regarding the ‘new’ Standard Operating Procedure.  These will include:
· How it will be applied to different catagories of ‘street children’, Shortage of placement options, Length of placements, post Secure Care placement plans, response of DSD Social Workers, et al.  
Feedback will be given to the Sector.

Claudia was concerned that the document seemed to indicate that the children were difficult, portrayed as ‘criminals’.  It was clarified that the ‘trickiness’ of the street-wise child was being clarified as a way of acknowledging the ‘difficulties’ for the Social Worker, and what they need to be careful about in their planning, but the emphasis was that despite these ‘difficulties’, the removal of the child to safety, as is in their best interests, had still to be accomplished. 
Those present expressed a lack of hope in referring children to DSD.  eg.  Attitudes of some Social Workers not wanting to travel with a child because they smell bad.  Or Social Workers naively believing whatever the child tells them and just ‘taking them home’ only to be back on the street within the hour.  Lack of appropriate facilities at some Centres to contain the children as is required.  It was recommended that any difficulties in this area should be referred directly to Robert MacDonald’s office, as suggested in the new SOP. 

Concern was also expressed that the Department does not seem to have sufficient preventative programmes running in the areas where these children come from.

 9. SECURE CARE FACILITIES – is there a shortage?   A discussion was started regarding whether there is a lack of facilities (secure care, CYCC’s) in the Cape Metro.   It was suggested that research be done regarding what places exist and whether they are full.  How many children are we talking about – about 4 hardened children in the northern suburbs, but up to 21 needing alternative placement.  Lucinda has been phoning the Centres as the names come up to see what the response is.  Lindelani says it is full with 72 children.  Horizon says it is full with 150 (??) 14-18 year olds.   Ons Plek always has space for girls due to effective family reunification being accomplished as soon as possible.  The Homestead is not always full.  It was thought that DSD would not authorise the development of new centres.  New centres will also take 4-6 years to develop, so it is not an immediate solution.  Training of Social Service Professionals, especially in Trauma work, was mentioned as a priority.    It is thought that Leana Goosen, the new head of ‘Facilities’, is researching all the centres and their capacity.  It was suggested that the Forum meet with her for a discussion, or invite her to the Forum or even to the Conference.
The discussion moved to the benefits of ‘open’ / ‘closed’ door facilities, but this was held off for a future meeting as time was short.  
 10. CHANGES TO THE CHILDREN’S ACT.   Pam concerned that DSD National has not taken any of her suggestions in to account with regard to the power differential between internal and external social worker operating in the CYCC sector.  This might be another area to contract in a researcher/lobbying person.   Next Amendments to the Children’s Act to be in 2017, so we have some time.
 11. ANEX’s ROLE.  Pam asked Claudia from Anex if they had ever done the research with “Mothers and Babies” in Kenilworth that they had mentioned.  Claudia replied that they had not as it was not actually in their mandate at that time, but that they had recently realigned their mandate, to include anything that effects “children’s right and the exploitation of  children”, as a child protection agent, but also developing preventative measures.  She said that it the moment they are focusing on training, in trauma, trafficking, child labour.  

 12. GIVE RESPONSIBLY.  Isabel asked Janice to add all Badisa offices onto the Northern Suburbs pamphlet, (ie, add Elsies River, Kuils River and Bellville South).  Janice agreed to do so at next printing.  Isabel to email info to Janice, including new Badisa logo.  
 13. Membership  - Forms and Fees need to be in by the end of June – This month, please!!  
See forms attached.  Please send these in.
BADISA and BETH URIEL were the first to sign up!    (They beat you this time, CTMSC !!)
 14. NEXT WCSCF MEETING:        24th June – STRATEGIC PLANNING - 9am–1pm, followed by lunch.
 Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    
Cell: 072 4500 456
Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com  

